BOARD OF SELECTMEN
TUESDAY, JULY 14, 2015

The regular meeting for the Board of Selectmen convened at 7:00 p.m. in the conference room at 110 Main Street. In attendance were Dr. Richard M. Smith, John R. Morrell, and Edward S. Harrison. Also present were Town Administrator Evan Brassard and the media.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes:
Mr. Harrison made a motion to accept the meeting minutes of July 9, 2015 - executive session and June 23, 2015 – open and executive sessions. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.
Tree City Plaque Presentation:
Valerie Beaudoin approached the Board of Selectmen and presented them with the Tree City U.S.A. plaque.
Ms. Beaudoin noted Monson is now one of 134 communities across the country, and one of 82 communities in Massachusetts, to become a Tree City.

Ms. Beaudoin noted there are two large metal signs as well announcing Monson as a Tree City that will be installed as you enter and/or leave the town, and a flag.
The Board of Selectmen thanked Ms. Beaudoin for the plaque and her hard work.

Replacement of Town Message Board:    

This was tabled.

Appointment of Part-Time Dispatcher:
Police Chief Stephen Kozloski and Avrohom Resnick approached the Board of Selectmen. Chief Kozloski explained Mr. Resnick has completed his training and is ready to begin as a part-time dispatcher.
Mr. Resnick described his background.

Mr. Harrison made a motion to appoint Avrohom Resnick as a part-time emergency dispatcher effective immediately through June 30, 2016. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED. 
Adam’s Change of Manager:     

This was tabled.
Nexamp Solar Project Proposal:    

This was tabled.

Green Communities Grant Award:

Mr. Brassard said he attended a Department of Energy Resources, Green Communities Competitive Grant award ceremony in Natick, along with representatives from fifty other communities. Mr. Brassard explained he applied for $247,000. Monson was awarded $199,810 which is more than he thought we would receive as a competitive grant. The money will be used as follows:

· Quarry Hill Community School – pipe insulation
· Quarry Hill Community School – interior and exterior LED lighting retrofit

· Quarry Hill Community School – variable frequency drives; cafeteria and gym

· Granite Valley Middle School – weatherization improvements

· Granite Valley Middle School – pipe insulation

· Granite Valley Middle School – interior and exterior LED lighting retrofit

· Fire Station – interior and exterior LED lighting retrofit

· Highway Garage – interior and exterior LED lighting retrofit

· Water and Sewer Building – weatherization improvements

· Water and Sewer Building – interior and exterior LED lighting retrofit

· Senior Center – interior and exterior LED lighting retrofit

· Town Hall & Police Station – plug load controllers

The Green Communities Division had reviewed Monson’s grant application and determined these to be viable projects that met the eligibility requirements of the competitive grant program.
Mr. Brassard noted this past spring an Energy Stabilization fund was created, and his hope is to be able to free up enough money in the budget through these programs, to be able to take that money and turn it around putting money back into energy efficiency, and compound it over time to become more and more efficient saving more and more money.
Mr. Harrison asked who gets the credit for submitting the grant. Mr. Brassard replied he worked on it along with Mr. Laroche and Ms. Mahar.

Mr. Harrison thanked them for their hard work and a wonderful job well done, and added the community should be happy with the savings from the grant money that would not have happened if we weren’t a Green Community, and in the long term saving the town a lot of money, with savings such as $30,000 to $40,000 annually that goes on in perpetuity. 

Mr. Morrell agreed and added it will be interesting to see how much money the Fire Station and the Water/Sewer Department save because they were built in the late 1960’s to early 1970’s where the lighting was pretty antiquated, compared to what we have now, and felt this will make a big difference.

Mr. Brassard noted in working with this process, he found a host of other projects lined up that we can continually apply for grants on, and added he likes to think of this as Phase 1 of a four or five phase project. Mr. Brassard said they have identified between $650,000 and $700,000 worth of work; the items listed on this grant were just the items that made us the most competitive.
Reappointments:
Mr. Harrison made a motion to appoint Dorothy Jenkins to the Council on Aging Board. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.
In Other Business to Come Before the Board:
· Mr. Brassard said he was approached last Thursday night by Officer Marciniec regarding 

the Tree House Brewery and parking on both sides of East Hill Road.
Officer Marciniec explained to Mr. Brassard at that time, the road was so narrow from cars parking on both sides, an emergency vehicle wouldn’t have been able to pass though, plus one car did break down completely blocking the road and leaving it impassable for a period for time.
Officer Marciniec related to Mr. Brassard that she spoke with the owner of Tree House Brewery and they were more than willing to assist in the issue.

Mr. Brassard noted Tree House Brewery has a parking lot that will hold eighty-eight cars, keeping them all off the road, and they now have a parking attendant. 

Mr. Brassard said he too spoke with the owner of Tree House Brewery and was told he also doesn’t want to see this parking issue again.

Dr. Smith said he feels Tree House Brewery is an asset to the community, and said as long as they can keep the parking on their property he has no problem with that.

 Mr. Morrell agreed, and felt they had a little bit more success than they thought they would have, and thought maybe it was overwhelming. 

Mr. Brassard suggested keeping an eye on it and if any other issues arise, invite Tree House Brewery in to a meeting.

· Mr. Morrell noted Palmer Paving will be doing some paving work for the State Highway 

Department on Route 32. The work will take roughly two to three weeks to complete, starting on or about July 27th. They will be doing some milling, guardrail replacement, drainage structure repairs, and overlay work from Chestnut Street to the bridge by the former Church Seat Company; then skip over the bridge to the other side of the Palmer flats and begin again near Fenton Road going across the bridge into Palmer up to the Sanderson Macleod Company.
· Mr. Morrell also said he is concerned about the parking at 110 Main Street and feels 

there is a definite need for additional parking, not only to take the stress off of the Town Office Building parking, but for the ball fields, playground, etc. 

Mr. Morrell noted on the other side of the guardrail and east of the driveway to the Police department there is an area of wasted space where the old Parks and Rec. storage shed was. If a lot was created that was about 120’ X 60’, he said it could be used to park about thirty cars for additional space as an overflow, and felt the Town could use some leftover funds from the building to do it, while we still can.

Mr. Morrell said he spoke with Police Chief Kozloski and Parks and Rec. Director Tim Pascale, who both had no problem with this.

Mr. Brassard, when asked if there will be any money left over, responded he thinks there will be money left over. 

Mr. Morrell stated we could do it at the Highway bid price that’s already in place, without having to go through a consultant, etc.
· Mr. Morrell said a number of years ago, the Town of Monson permitted Charter Cable 

services to loop their system in Monson near the Wales Town line; on Lynch Road in Wales down across our Pond Road and Stanton Road up Munn Road and into Wales again, for the convenience of the Cable company and the residents in Wales. Three times trees have come down on their wires in Monson with no response or cooperation from Charter. 

Mr. Morrell said he telephoned Charter regarding one of the incidents on November 3, 2014. The tree was completely blocking the road. The Highway Department couldn’t touch it because the tree had brought down the spring loaded wires and cutting the tree would have been hazardous to his employees. The Highway Department called Charter and they never came out. Three days later a homeowner cut the tree off the wires. Mr. Morrell said luckily the homeowner didn’t get hurt. 
Mr. Morrell stated on the last incident, the Police received a call and Mr. Brassard tried contacting Charter. After Charter didn’t respond, thirteen days later Mr. Morrell hired Northern Tree to come with their bucket crew to cut the tree off the cable wires so vehicles could pass through there. Since the wires are spring loaded they go back up in the air once the tree is removed from them.
Mr. Morrell said the bill to hire Northern Tree to remove the tree off the wires cost $650, and he forwarded this bill to Mr. Brassard to forward to Charter for payment. Mr. Brassard said he would submit the bill to Charter Communications.
Mr. Morrell said the Town of Monson needs a Memorandum of Understanding with Charter as this was the third time and Charter never does anything about it.

Dr. Smith said if Charter wants to run their cable through Monson they need to be a little more responsible. If Charter has a contract with Monson, they need to present it; and if they can’t maintain their wires, they need to remove them. Mr. Morrell said he agrees wholeheartedly.
Correspondence was read and completed.
At 7:40 p.m., Mr. Harrison made a motion to adjourn from open session to go into executive session for the purpose of discussing strategy with respect to non-union personnel – pursuant to M.G.L., c. 30A, Sec. 21 (2) and strategy with respect to collective bargaining or litigation – pursuant to M.G.L. c. 30A Sec. 21 (3), not to return to open session. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

______________________________

Edward S. Harrison, Clerk
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